THINK WE HAVE HAD enough rain for
a while? Look at the angry brook
along the Newfield Road! Probably
by August we will be wishing for
rain, but for now...ENOUGH 18
ENOUGH

Thank you to Mimi Grustas for the
refreshment detail this evening.
Sort of a strange looking down=
stairs...everything was taken out
as far as possible after the dinner
when we had the strong backs here
to help out!

Carpeting is going down next
week - Monday, Tuesday and Wednes-
day. Hope all goes well!

Our sincere sympathy is extended
to Jim Gouthier on the death of his
mother this past week.

The Corned Beef/Cabbage and/or
Chicken dinner is behind us - thank
heaven! People do like it - and
we had an excellent crowd, with a
profit of 5602.00 on the meal, and
5106 on the food sale, which was
the best yet. Next dinner will

be April 11 - not corned beef

and this will be our last regular
dinner until September!

We will put up a listing of all

the up-coming events, including any
meals so those who attend our din-
ners can make plans to come for
some of the other things, as well.
It's always interesting to see

them writing down the dates as

they are leaving the hall!

Mext meeting will be April 13,

and it will be First and Second
Degrees, with refreshments by

Joan and Dom Campi. This will not
be inspection - that will be on
the Third and Fourth degrees.

Several of us went to Whigville
on March 10 and helped them put
on the first and second degrees.
They had a candidate, a new
brother who seemed very interest-
ed. We also know that Morris
took in four new members at the
degree work in Riverton. This

is encouraging...let's hope it
continues.

Dar day meeting of Pomona will
be tomorrow, 10:30 at Riverton
with lunch at noon for $2.00 and
the program in the afternoon. Do
hope we have a good crowd - this
is always sort of a "laid back"
day.

The Junior Grangers met on the
12 of March - a smaller meeting
than usual, but they had a good
4y me. Stanley items are being
$o0ld with tonight the last night

So if anyone is interested, I

do have a catalog with me.

Next meeting will be April 9

and a workshop is planned for
April 24.

Judy and Bob Lowell are going

on a cruise in the Caribbean, a
gift from the boys for their
wedding anniversary. However
Judy assured me she would be back
in time for the degrees! And Bob
is retiring - maybe he will get
to come to Grange ..he has been
working nights for so long.

Seems to be the time for wvaca-
tions...Shirley is heading for
Texas to see daughter Joanne and
family; Fran Cooper is in Florida
at sister Lillian's...but they
will all be back in time for the
various and sundry events!

Oh - I almost forgot, Eleanor
and Don are heading to Maine for
a week - next week...but they'll
be back in time also!

As our Chaplain will tell us
tonight Sister Thelma Hurlbut

is in the Charlotte Hungerford
Hospital - may come home later
this week - and Brother Win
Hurlbut has had a bout with sur-
gery, but is doing well. Our
get-well wishes are sent to both
of them....Marywill have cards
going around tonight, I'm sure.

Getting down near the bottom of
the page - which is good, as I
have little left to "impart" to
you!

Hope your Easter is happy and
blessed - remember to turn your
clocks back the night before!



